
 
 

 
 
 
 
February 9, 2016 
 

CONSTRUCTION UPDATE #4: Northbound Lane closure on 
Cherry Street from Lake Shore Boulevard to the Lake Shore Rail 
Corridor 
 
Our apologies, we spoke too soon. Due to NBA all-star events occurring in and around the city over the 
Family Day long weekend, the City of Toronto has requested that the start date for the work on Cherry 
Street be deferred to February 16, 2016. 
 
When work commences the northbound lane of Cherry Street from Lake Shore Boulevard to just north 
of the Lake Shore East Rail Corridor will be closed in order to complete the connection of the sanitary 
forcemain to the existing sanitary sewer just north of the rail corridor.  
 
This work is anticipated to take approximately two weeks. 
 
WHAT TO EXPECT 
 
Cars 
 
Cars travelling westbound on Lake Shore Boulevard will not be able to turn northbound on Cherry 
Street. The southbound lane of Cherry Street will remain open and all other turning movements will be 
available at all times. 
 
Detour signs will be installed on Lake Shore Boulevard East for westbound drivers and will direct drivers 
to Parliament Street for northbound access. 
 
Transit 
 
The Cherry Street 172 bus detour will be reinstated. Rather than proceeding north on Cherry Street, the 
bus will travel west on Lake Shore Boulevard to Parliament Street, and north on Parliament Street to Mill 
Street, where TTC has a temporary stop. As a result, the bus stop on the north side of Mill Street at 
Trinity Street will be out of service during the closure. 
 
MORE INFORMATION 
 
For more information about this work, please email info@waterfrontoronto.ca or for urgent 
construction issues, contact Ed Sarsam, PCL Constructors Canada Inc. (416) 677-9287. 
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